TEAM MEETING MINUTES
FCPS BUS FACILITY FEASIBILITY STUDY
MARCH 30, 2017

Attendees:
Mark Maggitti
Steve Boling
Heather Clabaugh
Fred Punturiero
Ruth Biser
Holly Nelson
1. Feedback from Steering Committee
The Steering Committee was supportive of the scoring process and had no issues with the information
provided. They were comfortable with the sites. They discussed parking consolidation and a possible
phase-in procedure.
The committee was informed that 7618 Hayward is no longer available for FCPS bus storage or use. It was
suggested the board members be invited, a couple at a time, to tour the current facility. It was also
suggested that alternate financing could be considered.

2. Update on consultant work for market analysis and cost benefit analysis
Holly reviewed the draft market analysis. There are not a lot of buildings to match our need. The buildings
that meet our need lack the parking needed. There are approximately 13 buildings between I-70 and I-270
that can be considered. It is not likely to find something already constructed to meet our needs. Our best
option may be to buy land and construct a building and parking to suit our needs. The prices will go up.
There are a few sites that are already zoned, but future zoning will depend on politics. She noted the value
estimated for 7446 Hayward Road and 33 Thomas Johnson Drive may not have been adjusted for the
completion of the Rt. 15 cloverleaf. Negotiations are ongoing with the county for their sites. The
Investment Analysis should be completed by the end of April, and is scheduled to be presented to the
board on June 14.

3. Review changes suggested at last meeting and new rubric results
Scenarios and criteria have remained the same. The valuation for industrial or institutional zoning are
scored high, all others zoned zero.
Under Security, a higher score will be given to sites that are within 5 miles of a larger percentage of the
currently unsecure buses.
Physical Characteristics will show a greater influence for Karst topography and site work required.

4. Discuss opportunities for stakeholder input/information
Bus Inspections will begin April 10. Should we provide an update on the project? Mark stated an update
would be sufficient, and then let them know when a decision has been made. Steve suggested a flyer
would be enough. It could include a description of the scenarios and the different analyses. We should
know what the staff recommendation is by the middle of April. More information can be given at the inservices. It was decided a flyer will be handed out at the inspections.

5. Next Steps

